

## City of Cleveland Frank G. Jackson, Mayor

Mayor's Office of Capital Projects

Matthew L. Spronz, Director 601 Lakeside Avenue, Room 113 Cleveland, Ohio 44114-1015 216/664-2231 • Fax 216/664-2198 www.cleveland-oh.gov

July 1, 2021

The Honorable Kevin J. Kelley President, Cleveland City Council 601 Lakeside Avenue, Room 216 Cleveland, OH 44114

Subject: <u>Legislation to be Passed Under Suspension on July 14, 2021</u>

New Safety Town course at New Frederick Douglass Recreation Center

Dear Council President Kelley:

We are requesting passage under suspension at the July 14, 2021, City Council Meeting of legislation to authorize direct award contract to Dunlop and Johnston, Inc. for compensation to be paid for construction services for a new Safety Town traffic course at the New Frederick Douglass Recreation Center.

Passage of this legislation is critical for the Mayor's Office of Capital Projects to keep with the schedule completion of Fall 2021.

If you should have any additional questions or concerns, you may contact me at (216) 664-2231.

Sincerely, Approved:

Matthew Spronz, Interest Director Kevin J. Kelley, President

Mayor's Office of Capital Projects Cleveland City Council

cc: Patricia Britt, Clerk of Council

All Members of Council

Valarie McCall, Chief of Government Affairs

Leah Short, Executive Assistant to Chief of Government Affairs